Center Township
Board of Supervisors
December 14, 2021
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 at
7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook,
Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel Stoneking, John
Orndoff and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the November business meeting as read. Harry seconded and the
motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.
Two proposals were received to perform the annual audit of the 2021 financial records. Cypher & Cypher’s quote
was $8,000 and Mark Turnley was $5,600. Paul made a motion to award the annual audit to Mark Turnley.

Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

There were no new code enforcement updates.

The grant application was approved by the Conservation District for phase 2 of the Barton Hollow Road
improvements. The new pumps for the sewer plant have been installed.

Two quotes to install the radar speed signs have been received and are too high.

The tax abatement ordinances will expire at the end of the year. The county recently adopted new ordinances
with a graduated 5-year abatement. Harry made a motion to advertise to adopt the three ordinances as written.
Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The annual organizational meeting will be held on January 3, 2022. Harry made a motion to set the time at 7:00
p.m. and to conduct a regular business meeting after organizing. Paul seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Paul made a motion to change the depository for the ACH deposits from Keystone Collections Group from the
Community Bank General Fund checking account to the First National Bank General Fund checking account.

Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Construction is still under way on the new homes on Third Street in Rogersville by the Redevelopment Authority.
There was an issue with refuse and nails in the alleyway that had to be addressed.

Daniel Stoneking began working full-time on November 22,

The cameras at the park have been installed to deter vandalism.

The slips on Yukon Hill Road have been repaired.

Harry commended Butch for his work with the township as this was his last meeting.

Butch made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Paul and the meeting was adjourned at 7:18 p.m.
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